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GOD MOMENTS ARE 

EVERYWHERE 
 

 

ST VINCENT’S VIEW 
 
 

 
 

PO Box 22, Kwinana WA 6966 
Telephone: 9419 2631/Fax: 9419 5991 
Email: admin@stvincents.wa.edu.au 

Web Address: stvincents.wa.edu.au 
 

Dear Parents, Friends and Students of St Vincent’s School, 
 

Code of Conduct: CS 3 - You act in accordance with the values of the Gospel as defined in the Code of Ethical 

Conduct.  
“You are mindful that your decisions and behaviour are opportunities for students and others to see Gospel values 
in action and how faith integrates with life.   
You acknowledge that as a member of a Catholic school community, you are required to strive to develop and live 
out your relationships with all people in a manner that is based on Gospel values as defined in the CECWA Code of 
Ethical Conduct.  
You accept that as a member of a Catholic school community, your conduct reflects on Catholic Education and the 
Church, and therefore you must strive to uphold the letter and spirit of the Code of Ethical Conduct.  
The Code of Ethical Conduct requires you to take an ethical approach based on the living out of Gospel values which 
find expression in:  Respect for the dignity of each person  •Acknowledgment of the giftedness of each person  
•Commitment to building positive relationships  •Confidentiality  •Accountability. 
Respecting dignity is based on:·•A conscious appreciation of the sacredness of the individual’s creation ·•A sensitivity 
to the fact that each individual has emotions, fears, hopes and an innate goodness which flows from creation in the 
image of God. 
Recognising the giftedness of others involves:· •Discerning these gifts· •Naming and acknowledging these gifts· 
•Empowering individuals and groups to use their gifts. 
Fostering positive relationships which flow from being:· •Welcoming and open· •Honest and loyal· •Trusting and 
trustworthy· •Willing to share knowledge, skills, resources and insights.  
Committing to appropriate confidentiality based on:· •Respect for others· •Professionalism. 
Committing to:  •The Mandate of the Bishops of Western Australia· •The acceptance of responsibility for any action 
or initiative at a personal and professional level.”  
Specific behaviours;  
As a Making Jesus Real school, we seek to recognise the Spirit of Jesus within every person we meet;  
• Speak respectfully to all students, staff and community members.  
• Model respectful behavior at all times, towards all with our school community.  
  

P&F:  A note went home this week informing the school community Tamara Nzima has had to step down from her 
P&F President’s role.  Katie Thompson has stepped into the role and now we seek someone to fill the vacated 
Secretary role. We also call for at least four Committee Members.  The P&F is invaluable to our school; without the 
P&F our school would not be able to access many resources.  Please consider joining our P&F Committee, for the 
benefit of our students.  
I take this opportunity to sincerely thank Tamara Nzima for all her efforts with the P&F, her enthusiasm, dedication 
and genuine love for St Vincent’s School has been deeply appreciated.   
  

Sacramental Programme:  Last week our 1st Eucharist candidates and their families attended an enrolment meeting 
and were commissioned during last weekend’s Parish Masses.  First Eucharist is a special occasion – a further step in 
becoming one with Christ and united with the People of God.  Please keep the 1st Eucharist Candidates, their families 
and teachers in your prayers.  
 

God Bless  …  Karmela Messineo – Principal 
Spirit-Peace-Wisdom   
 

 
 
 
 
  

VISION STATEMENT 
The school is Catholic and therefore the vision is based on the  

Gospel Values. 
Our motto is SPIRIT, PEACE & WISDOM and we try to encompass this in 

all that we do. 
 

No. 4 
Thursday 

23rd March 2017 

Thought for the Week: 
Keep love in your heart.  A life without 

it is like a sunless garden when the 
flowers are dead 

(Oscar Wilde) 
 

Coming Home: 
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CCCCAAAANTEENNTEENNTEENNTEEN:  :  :  :  The Canteen is open 
every Monday, Wednesday and Friday. 
Please see the new Canteen menu on 
our website or ask the School Office 
for a copy. 

 
UUUUNIFORM SHOPNIFORM SHOPNIFORM SHOPNIFORM SHOP is open 8.35 – 9am Mondays and 2.30 – 3pm Wednesdays.  Eftpos available.  Winter Winter Winter Winter 
jackets will nojackets will nojackets will nojackets will no    longer be available from the school.  Families are free tolonger be available from the school.  Families are free tolonger be available from the school.  Families are free tolonger be available from the school.  Families are free to    purchase jackets from Best purchase jackets from Best purchase jackets from Best purchase jackets from Best 
and Less and Big W in olive green.and Less and Big W in olive green.and Less and Big W in olive green.and Less and Big W in olive green.    
 
PARENTS: PLATES FROM PANCAKE DAY AND ELECTION DAY ARE IN THE OFFICE FOR 
COLLECTION.  

 
 

Term 1 2017 
 

March 

Fri 24    Prayer Assembly: PP GR 

     The Annunciation of the Lord Mass 

     9am (Year 1/3) 

     Yr 6 Cricket Carnival (POSTPONED) 

Mon 27   Prayer Assembly: Yr 1 GR 

Thurs 30  Faction Swimming Carnival (Yr 3-6) 

Fri 31    Prayer Assembly: Yr 1 GR 

     Stations of the Cross 6pm (Yr 6) 

     Year 6 Reconciliation 

 

April 

Mon 3   YEAR 6 CAMP 
     Our Holy Week Prayer Service 8.45am 

Palm Sunday (PP/Yr 2) 

Tues 4   YEAR 6 CAMP 
Our Holy Week Prayer Service 8.45am 

The Last Supper (Yr 4) 

Year 5 Reconciliation 

Wed 5   YEAR 6 CAMP 
Our Holy Week Prayer Service 8.45am 

Holy Thur “Washing of the feet” (Yr 1/3) 

Thurs 6   Our Holy Week Prayer Service 8.45am 

Good Friday (Yr 6) 

     Year 4 Reconciliation 

Fri 7    No Assembly 

     Whole School Thanksgiving Mass  

     10am (PP – Yr 6) 
     LAST DAY OF SCHOOL 
Mon 24    PUPIL FREE DAY 

Tues 25   ANZAC DAY 

WED 26   STUDENTS RETURN 

 
 
 

P and F News – Term 1 Week 8 2017  
 
From Katie Thompson P&F President: 

As you are now aware Tamara Nzima has stepped down 
as President.  A note has gone home seeking a Secretary 
and Committee Members.  If you feel this is something 
you may wish to contribute to, we would love to see 
you. 
Thank you Tamara for all of your tireless work over the 
years.  Your efforts have been appreciated by all! 
 

This term your P&F has contributed to:  
* Walker Learning 
* Mathletics  
* Year 6 Camp  
 

The Election Day sausage sizzle raised $670. Thanks to 
everyone who came down and helped. 
 

Easter Raffle tickets have now gone home. The busy bee 
will now be on April 5th after drop off in the morning! 
We would love to see you if you can help out. 
 

Next meeting is 31st March:  We will be appointing new 
positions and developing our community garden 
committee, so please come along if you can make it. 
 

P&F Committee: 

Did you know that…? 
• Lisa in the Canteen has a new method of cooking 

scrambled eggs. 

• We have darkling beetles in the Science lab. 

• The school community dressed in orange and 

celebrated their culture on Tuesday. 

• A number of students and staff dressed as 

staff members on Hero Day (see photos page 5) 

• 1st Eucharist candidates were commissioned last 

weekend. They are now officially in preparation 

to receive their 1st Eucharist. 

• Our school’s first 3 Year Old Playgroup 

programmes will start next term.  We have a 

morning session and an afternoon session on 

Fridays.  There are limited spots available for 

the afternoon session. 
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MERIT AWARDS WEEK 7 

PP GOLD   Mass 
PP GREEN   Mass 
YEAR 1 GOLD   Madeline Sheppard, Avlinn Twomey 
YEAR 1 GREEN   Sebastian Bake, Hayden Thompson 
YEAR 2 GOLD   Yli Provido, Indiana Garth 
YEAR 2 GREEN   Anthony Smith, Jasmine Miller 
YEAR 3 GOLD   Nicola Roche, Jack Serra-Sanfelin 
YEAR 3 GREEN   Francesca Rosales, Tyler Huet 
YEAR 4 GOLD   William Legarda, Amara Palentinos Cruz 
YEAR 4 GREEN   Noah Beckwith, Amelia Bant 
YEAR 5 GOLD   Mass 
YEAR 5 GREEN   Mass 
YEAR 6 GOLD   Georgia Smith, Lancelot Caneta, Jaylen Barlow 
YEAR 6 GREEN   Chloe Paulin 

 
RELIGION 

The Annunciation of the Lord Mass – Friday 24th March  

Tomorrow, our Year 1 and Year 3 students will lead the parish in celebrating the Feast Day of the Annunciation of the Lord. The Mass 
will be held at 9am in the Church and you are all invited to attend.   
  
Celebrating Holy Week   

Stations of the Cross  

On the evening of Friday 31st March at 6pm, a group of Year 6 students will be leading our school and parish community through a still 
pantomime of the final moments of Jesus’ life. The Stations of the Cross will be held outside of the Church and the congregation will 
move to each station located around the school. We encourage you to attend and hope to see you there.   
  
Holy Week Prayer Services  

In Week 10 (Monday 3rd -  Thursday 6th April), classes will be leading the school community in a Prayer Service each day. The Prayer 
Services will be held each morning in the school hall and will focus on Palm Sunday, The Last Supper, The Washing of the Feet and Good 
Friday. We invite you to attend and hope you can make it to at least one prayer service.  
  
Thanksgiving Mass - 7th April  

On Friday 7th April, students from Pre-Primary to Year 6 will join together to give thanks to God for the lessons and God moments they 
have encountered and are thankful for this term. The Mass will be held in the Church at 10am, we warmly welcome you to attend.   
  
Project Compassion - Annual Lenten Appeal  

Thank you for your generosity and donations towards Caritas Australia. Caritas Australia is the international aid and development 
organisation of the Catholic Church in Australia. The organisation delivers long-term development programs, helps people regardless of 
ethnicity, religion or political beliefs, works with the poorest of the poor and helps people to help themselves. Your donations throughout 
Lent to Project Compassion, support this inspirational organisation and truly make a difference to many lives. You are welcome to return 
your  child’s Project Compassion box to the school office at anytime before the end of the term. If you would like another Project 
Compassion box please ask one of our friendly staff at the office. Thank you.  
 

Sacramental Dates 2017  

Holy Communion  (Year 4) – Sunday 18th June at 11:30am  
Confirmation (Year 6) – Friday 15th September at 6pm  
Reconciliation (Year 3) – Tuesday 21st November at 6pm  
  
Mini Vinnies - Hero Day  
Last week we celebrated “Hero Day” to recognise and celebrate the everyday heroes in our lives. It was wonderful to see so many 
students participate in the Hero Day. We had a variety of heroes at school from mums and dads, to football stars, doctors, volunteers 
and many of our teachers were represented too! We would like to thank you for your donations. We managed to raise $406 towards 
the St Vincent de Paul Society and their good works within our local community. A special thank you must go to all of our “Mini Vinnies” 
who helped to promote the appeal. Our Mini Vinnies for 2017 were also recognised by our school community at our Monday assembly 
where they were presented with a Mini Vinnies badge.   
  
Harmony Day  
On Tuesday our school participated in the national celebration of Harmony Day. Harmony Day is celebrated every year on March 21st as 
a day of cultural respect for everyone who calls Australia home. Thank you to everyone for supporting the day as we remember that 
everyone belongs.   
  
Kirsty Byrne – Assistant Principal 
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ADMIN 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Make sure to pencil in Monday 1st May (week 2 of next term) in your diary, as that is when formal parent/teacher 
interviews will be taking place at St Vincent’s this year. We will be using the same online booking system as last year. We 
received very positive feedback about the system and I can assure you that it is very easy to use and follow (for anyone 
that is not computer savvy!!!). A note will be going home in the next two weeks with instructions on how to make a booking 
and this will be a task for you to complete over the school holidays. 
Steve Blake – Assistant Principal 
 

SPORTS NOTICES 

Faction Swimming Carnival  

Reply slips for the Year 3-6 Faction Swimming Carnival were due back Week 7. Please ensure you return it ASAP if you have 
not already as I have been busy ensuring everyone is in the correct events! There is no expectation for children to 
participate in any of the competitive events (100m Freestyle, 50m Freestyle, Breaststroke, Backstroke, Butterfly) listed on 
the reply slip. There are plenty of 25m events to participate in, and also relays and novelty events (time permitting). 
Students must wear their bathers to school under their sports uniform and bring plenty of water, snacks, lunch and a towel. 
Thank you to the many parents who have volunteered to help on the day. I will be in contact very soon regarding 
timekeeping, helping with places and ribbons, and I am also hoping that there are one or two that don’t mind jumping in 
and getting wet if necessary!   
  

KSSA Inter-School Swimming Carnival  

Following the Faction Swimming Carnival, we shall be taking a small squad of Year 4, 5 & 6 students to compete against 
other schools, again at Kwinana Recquatic.  This will be held on Thursday 6th April, 9:30am - 1:30pm.   
  

Hockey Clinics 

During Week 8, Kwinana Tigers Hockey Club with support from Hockey WA, have been in school delivering clinics during 
Sports lessons for Years 4, 5, & 6. They will continue to come in during Term 2 for the first few Friday afternoons to prepare 
our Hockey team for the Winter Sports Carnival.  If your child is interested in joining the club, please see the leaflets Years 
4-6 have been given, or find further details on our website under “Notes”.  
  

Cricket Carnival 

Unfortunately, the Year 6 Cricket Carnival has been postponed until later-on in the year.  The Year 6 team have been 
working hard training before school in preparation, and will have a break now until closer to the new date. Last week we 
had a special visitor from WACA come in to coach the team, and he will be back in next week to run a session for the Year 
4 cohort.  
 

Athletics Success  

Over the weekend some of our students who are members of Kwinana and also Rockingham Little Athletics Club, 
participated in the WA State Championships. I am not 100% certain on all of the results from all of the student’s just as 
yet… but I have heard from the Year 4’s that there were some PB’s, a couple of bronze medals taken by St Vincent’s pupils 
and maybe even a silver!  Many of our students reached finals and all should be congratulated on their fantastic 
achievements. Well Done!   
Terri Robbins - Physical Education Coordinator 
 
SCIENCE NEWS:   

Our Year 1 students have learnt that in Science we don’t use pictures we use ‘labelled diagrams’. We have 
drawn ‘labelled diagrams’ of snails, worms and ants to show what we have learnt. 
 

Our Year 3 students have been learning to use a branching key to categorise animals into family groups. They 
also searched our school for animals and graphed their findings. We saw some birds, ants, spiders and dragonflies on 

our travels. Come to the Science lab to find out how many of each we found. 
 

This week our Year 6 students are starting to grow mould on bread to expand on our topic of ‘Marvellous Micro-Organisms’. 
We have changed the conditions to conduct a ‘fair test’ to discover how mould grows best. In a ‘fair test’ we use the 
principle “Cows Moo Softly” – Change one thing, Measure one thing and everything else stays the same. This principle is 
used in all grades throughout the school when conducting ‘fair tests’. 
 

Please come and have a look at our Science experiments, the classroom will be open form 8.20am until 8.30am for children 
to show their parents their science research. 
Reduce/Reuse/Recycle – On the lookout for: 
* Containers in stacks of 10 – if there is something you purchase regularly please collect for me when you have 10 of them 
Michelle Barjaktarevic – Science Specialist  
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HERO DAYHERO DAYHERO DAYHERO DAY    
 

 
HARMONY DAYHARMONY DAYHARMONY DAYHARMONY DAY    

 
 
 

St Vincent’s Whole School Production 2017 St Vincent’s Whole School Production 2017 St Vincent’s Whole School Production 2017 St Vincent’s Whole School Production 2017 ––––    Peter Pan JrPeter Pan JrPeter Pan JrPeter Pan Jr    
Will take place on Saturday 28Will take place on Saturday 28Will take place on Saturday 28Will take place on Saturday 28thththth    October 2017.October 2017.October 2017.October 2017.    
Please mark Please mark Please mark Please mark this date on your calendar.this date on your calendar.this date on your calendar.this date on your calendar.    
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COMMUNITY EVENTS 
 
ADVENTURE WORLD ANNUAL YOUTH GROUPS TRIP – Saturday 1st April from 11am to 5pm.  Transport will be available 
from Greenwood, Osborne Park and South.  $40 per person.  Payable via cash or electronic transfer.  For more information 
contact Lynn on 0452 413 942. 
 
24:7 South Youth Group 

For all youth in Years 7-12. 
Every Friday night at 7-9pm in the Kolbe College Sports Hall. 
For more info call Ming Yan 0414 998 043 or Matt 0421 746 858. 
 
CHILD AND PARENT CENTRE, HARLOW ROAD, CALISTA offers activities, workshops, programs and services for 
all Kwinana families with children up to eight years of age, helping them to develop and learn during their early 
years.  Activities include: 
� Regular activities – Baby Rhymetime, Storytime, Parenting & Play Time (0 – 12 months), My Time Support 

Group, Early Parenting Groups, Dads & Children Playgroup and Child Health Nurse Drop-in session. 
� Parenting workshops – topics include sleep, food, speech and language and first aid. 
� Child Health Nurse, Speech and Language and Children’s Immunisation appointment based services. 
To keep updated on what’s on in the Centre you can download our FREE Child and Parent Centre – Calista app, 
which 
• Contains details about groups, programs, activities and workshops in the centre and local community for 

families 
• Notifies you when something new is upcoming. 
To download, go to your app store, type in “Child and Parent Centre – Calista” and click “install” or “get”.  The 
app content and information can also be viewed on the website www.childand parent.wa.edu.au – click onto 
Centres/Calista/mobile app. 
 
Child Immunisation Clinic appointments are available at the Centre.  Phone 9419 2266 for an appointment.   
Child Health Nurse appointments are available at the Centre.  Phone 1300 749 869 for an appointment. 
Speech & Language Service have an appointment based service in the Centre. 
 
SPLASH!  CHILDREN’S HOLIDAY PROGRAM APRIL 2017:  The school holidays are only a few weeks away and if your house 
is anything like the rest, that means the popular “I’m bored” will be played on repeat.  Do not fear, there is an exciting 
program lined up for the kids featuring an array of fun performances and interactive workshops such as Small Voices 
Louder, Slapdash Galaxy Bunk puppets, and the ever so popular children’s  book classic “The Very Hungry Caterpillar Show”.  
Where: The Mandurah Performing Arts Centre, Ormsby Terrace, Mandurah.  If you want to know more visit 
www.manpac.com.au, visit the box office or ring 9550 3900. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


